
First IPSC Under-14 Girls’ Cricket Championship 2025 

Hosted by Maharani Gayatri Devi Girls’ School, Jaipur 

Dates: April 20–23, 2025 

The First IPSC Under-14 Girls’ Cricket Championship 2025 concluded with enthusiasm 

and celebration at Maharani Gayatri Devi Girls’ School, Jaipur. The four-day tournament, held 

from April 20 to April 23, 2025, brought together promising young cricketers from leading 

IPSC member schools, providing a dynamic platform to showcase their talent, teamwork, and 

sportsmanship. 

The closing ceremony, held on Wednesday, April 23, 2025, was graced by Ms. Meenakshi 

Mangla, former cricketer, match referee, and company secretary, as the Chief Guest. In her 

inspiring address, Ms. Mangla applauded the determination and talent of the players, 

emphasizing the significance of such initiatives in grooming future champions. She also lauded 

MGD for its impeccable organization of the event. 

The tournament culminated in two action-packed matches on the final day. Delhi Public 

School, New Delhi clinched a 25-run victory over Modern School, New Delhi, while Mayo 

College Girls’ School, Ajmer delivered a commanding ten-wicket win against the host school, 

Maharani Gayatri Devi Girls’ School. 

Championship Results: 

• Champion: Mayo College Girls’ School, Ajmer (Undefeated) 

• Runner-Up: Delhi Public School, New Delhi 

• Third Place: Maharani Gayatri Devi Girls’ School, Jaipur 

Individual Awards: 

• Best Bowler: Anisha Laddha (Mayo College Girls’ School, Ajmer) 

• Best Batsman: Anaya Gupta (Mayo College Girls’ School, Ajmer) 

• Player of the Tournament: Vaibhavi Dudheja (Delhi Public School, New Delhi) 

An IPSC team, selected from the best-performing players of the tournament, will go on to 

represent the conference at the upcoming SGFI National Tournament. 

Mrs. Archana S. Mankotia, Principal of MGD, expressed heartfelt thanks to the Chief Guest, 

participating schools, and the organizing committee for their support in making the 

championship a resounding success. 

The tournament marked a significant milestone for girls' cricket within IPSC, setting the tone 

for greater inclusion and excellence in school sports. 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 


